
 

 

Council Communication:  19-424 

COUNCIL COMMUNICATION 

 

Number: 19-424 Meeting: September 23, 2019 

Agenda Item: 8 Roll Call: 19-1472 

Submitted by: Jonathan A. Gano, P.E., Public Works Director, and 

Steven L. Naber, P.E., City Engineer 

 

 

 

AGENDA HEADING:   

 

Approving Professional Services Agreement (PSA) with McClure Engineering Company for 

professional services for Ingersoll Avenue - 42nd Street to Polk Boulevard, not to exceed $218,230.  

 

 

SYNOPSIS:  

 

Approving the PSA with McClure Engineering Company (Troy Jerman, Principal-in-Charge, 

1360 NW 121st Street, Clive, Iowa, 50325), for a total cost not to exceed $218,230, based on hourly 

rates, to provide design phase services for the roadway rehabilitation of Ingersoll Avenue – 42nd Street 

to Polk Boulevard.  

 

 

FISCAL IMPACT:    

 

Amount:  $218,230 

  

Funding Source:  2019-2020 CIP, Page Streets-22, Roadway Reconstruction, ST260 

 

 

ADDITIONAL INFORMATION:  

 

 Ingersoll Avenue from 42nd Street to Polk Boulevard needs pavement rehabilitation. The street 

is proposed to be rehabilitated by cracking and seating existing pavement and installing a HMA 

overlay and new PCC curb and gutter. Sidewalks and driveways within the corridor will be 

replaced. The scope includes development of three (3) alternative concepts for the cross section 

to accommodate drive lanes, bike lanes or a trail, center left-turn lane and parking.  

 

 A Request for Proposals (RFP) for professional services for Roadway Reconstruction – 

Ingersoll Avenue was issued and posted on the City’s website. A selection committee of 

Engineering Department staff reviewed and rated the 10 proposals received, in response to the 

RFP. McClure Engineering Company was selected based upon the selection criteria in the RFP 

and their project approach and similar previous experience. 

 

 Staff has negotiated a PSA with McClure Engineering Company for a total cost not to exceed 

$218,230, based upon hourly rates, for design phase services for Ingersoll Avenue – 42nd 

Street to Polk Boulevard. 
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PREVIOUS COUNCIL ACTION(S):  NONE 

 

 

BOARD/COMMISSION ACTION(S):  NONE 

 

 

ANTICIPATED ACTIONS AND FUTURE COMMITMENTS:   

 

City staff does not anticipate any future Council actions on this PSA at this time; however, 

unanticipated changes to this PSA will require a Supplemental Agreement, which may require Council 

action. The City may need assistance from the consultant for construction phase services, which would 

require another agreement or supplemental agreement. 

 

 

 
For more information on this and other agenda items, please call the City Clerk’s Office at 515-283-4209 or visit the 

Clerk’s Office on the first floor of City Hall, 400 Robert D Ray Drive.  Council agendas are available to the public at the 

City Clerk’s Office on Thursday afternoon preceding Monday’s Council meeting. Citizens can also request to receive 

meeting notices and agendas by email by calling the Clerk’s Office or sending their request via email to 

cityclerk@dmgov.org. 
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